BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting Tuesday 10 July 2007

Sir Harold Jackson School Hall

1. Attendance and Apologies.

Attendance: Peter Stubbs (Chair); Stephen George (Secretary); Cllr. Keith Hill; Rebecca Maddox (Sheffield City Council: South West Area Co-ordinator); Alf Barker, Cherry Tree Children’s Home; 27 other members and residents of Bradway.

Apologies: Dorothy Astle, Rachel Wilson.

2. Cherry Tree

Alf Barker, Manager of the Cherry Tree Children’s Home on Mickley Lane, made a presentation outlining the history of the organisation and its present function, and answered questions from the audience. In brief summary: 

Cherry Tree was established by a local philanthropist in the nineteenth century as an orphanage. It was originally located in Cherry Tree Avenue in Nether Edge, hence the name. Later it moved to the present site in Mickley Lane, where it continued as an orphanage with its own infirmary and school. After the Second World War the orphanage became a children’s home, but by the late 1970s children’s homes were becoming obsolete in the face of changes in public policy. At this point the Trustees decided to devote the funds of the Trust, and the premises, to providing a shelter and support for homeless young people between the ages of 16 and 21. This is the present function of the home. Contrary to rumours, none of the residents has a record of drugs abuse or criminality. All the resident young people sign a Support Agreement that commits them to pursuing education and/or employment in return for accommodation and support. Mr. Barker accepted that Cherry Tree residents did occasionally cause problems for local people, but asked that any incidents be reported to him directly (tel: 236 9260) and he would sort out the problem. He also said that if BAG or other Bradway organisations were holding events where the young people from Cherry Tree might be able to assist, he would see whether anything could be arranged.

3. The Future of Bradway

There was a long discussion of the document ‘The Future of Bradway’, which had been published in the Spring 2007 edition of the Bradway Bugle. Strong support was expressed for the document’s description of the character of Bradway, and the priority it gave to defending open space and local amenities. Many suggestions were made for additions and amendments, which the Committee would take into account in preparing a further draft. In particular it was noted that the meeting looked for:

· a less negative statement on affordable housing

· a stronger statement of the importance of the green belt; 

· a defence of the importance of preserving private open space (i.e. land to which the public has no right of access, but which provides prospects and vistas);

· an emphasis on the number of public footpaths and walking spaces within the boundary, 

· the inclusion of a map.

It was agreed that the Committee would work on a new draft over the summer, and that this would be circulated to everyone who had attended the meeting for comments before being finalised, at which point it would be made available to all residents of Bradway in some form, and distributed to local councillors and to relevant council officers.

4. Fun Day

The Chairman reminded people that the annual Bradway Fun Day would take place on 29 August, and invited volunteers to help with stalls etc.

The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

